New Highland Elementary

Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting

January 19, 2010

The New Highland Elementary Site Based Decision Making Council met on Tuesday, January 19, 2010 at 2:39 pm in the school library.

Members present included:  Stephanie Brown, Joan Hill, Dee Dee Malley, Lana Mitchell, Lorena Roman, and Mark Thomas, 

Agenda---Mr. Thomas reviewed the agenda with the council.

Minutes--- The minutes of the regular monthly meeting held on December 11th were reviewed.  Stephanie Brown made a motion to approve the minutes and Dee Dee Malley seconded it.

The minutes of the special called meeting held on January 4th were reviewed. 

The following statement needs to be amended:

Council decided to hire an interim assistant principal for the remainder of the   2009-2010 school year.

Minutes should read:

Council decided to hire a half-time behavior interventionist for the remainder of the 2009-2010 school year.

Lana Mitchell made a motion to approve the minutes once the changes have been made and Lorena Roman seconded it.

Financial Report---The financial report was reviewed by council members.  Lana Mitchell made a motion to approve the financial report and Stephanie Brown seconded it.

Old Business:

Finances:

Karen Killensworth shared that Compass expenses have been reimbursed to the school and that we have received a refund of $6700.00 for the purchase of My Sidewalk program.  

Handwriting Policy/Open Response/On Demand Writing Policy---The Curriculum/Scheduling Committee recommended the council appoint an ad hoc committee to see if there is a need for a Handwriting Policy and to revisit the Open Response/On demand Writing Policy. Council asks for one volunteer from each grade level, one resource teacher, and one special area teacher to serve on an ad hoc committee to determine if there is a need for a handwriting policy and to revisit the Open Response/On Demand Writing Policy.  

CHAMPS---Needs to continuously be addressed and reviewed.

New Business

Purchase of Shirts for Academic Team ---Joan Hill proposed we purchase shirts for the academic team.  Melanie Barnes, Academic Team Leader, has received two quotes for shirts from two different facilities.  The lowest bid includes the purchase of 24 shirts for a cost of $346.80.  DeeDee Malley made a motion to purchase the shirts at this price and Lana Mitchell seconded it.  The cost of the shirts will be paid from student funds.

Round Table Discussions--- Mr. Thomas shared he would be attending a round table discussion on February 9, 2010 at Lakewood Elementary School.  He will be asking for staff and parent volunteers to attend this discussion with him.  

Meeting was adjourned at 3:45 p.m.

